

Messenger



My Dear Church Family and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church,

Dear Members and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, Marlborough, MA,

The Sacred Three Days (known as, "The Sacred Triduum"): The Sacred Triduum is one unfolding liturgy over three sacred days enabling Christians to share in the passion, death, and resurrection of Jesus Christ. The Sacred Triduum is the zenith of Christian worship in this world! All Christian worship celebrated throughout the year flows out of the Sacred Triduum. There is no greater Feast for the Christian than the Sacred Triduum.

... "And taking the twelve, Jesus began to tell them what was to happen to Him, saying, 'Behold, we are going up to Jerusalem; and the Son of Man will be delivered [up] and they will condemn Him to death, and deliver Him to the Gentiles; and they will mock Him, and spit upon Him, and scourge Him, and kill Him; and after three days He will rise'" (St. Mark 10:32b-34).

This is the heart of the Gospel: God, in the Person of Jesus Christ, entered into His creation to confront sin and death in the flesh and to rise as Christ the Victor (i.e., Christus Victor) in the Resurrection! Christ's Victory is complete and eternal and He invites all to partake of these sacred events through worship.

Christ's eternal victory is over all that which ails us in this world: That is, He has overcome the dominion of darkness, the power of sin, the sting of death, the lies of this fleeting world, the desires of our flesh, the deceits of the devil, spiritual warfare, betrayal, denial, and pain; emotional, physical, spiritual, as well as anxiety, depression, and much more. This is accomplished through the Incarnation (i.e., God becoming man in the Person of Jesus and confronting all the above Himself in the flesh, even unto death; see Philippians 2:5-11).

The Sacred Triduum consists of the solemn liturgy of Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and the Great Vigil of Easter (the first celebration of the Resurrection sometime after sundown on Saturday evening). These three days comprise a whole, a single unfolding liturgy and entrance into the passion, death and Resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Maundy Thursday: The first part of the liturgy, known as Maundy Thursday, commemorates the institution of the Sacrament of our Lord's Body and Blood at the Last Supper, the washing of the disciples' feet (a sign of genuine Christian love, humility and service following the example of our Master), and our Lord's agony in the garden. During this Eucharist, the Priest (who by God's grace given in ordination is the living icon [i.e., image] of the one true Priest, our Lord Jesus Christ), celebrates the Holy Eucharist, washes the feet of his people (a sign of humble service after the example of Christ) and calls the people of God to keep vigil with the Lord in prayer. Maundy Thursday concludes with the stripping of the Altar, leaving the church stark and bare; symbolizing that Jesus has now been arrested and taken away. Will you be there?

Good Friday: The second part of the Triduum is Good Friday. On this day the Church, through the reading of our Lord's Passion, the prayers, and Holy Communion taken from the Reserved Sacrament (the Sacrament which remains from the Eucharist celebrated on Maundy Thursday), remembers the passion and death of our Savior Jesus Christ. We believe that Jesus Christ, God in the flesh, took upon Himself the suffering and sin of this world, and even death itself, in order to confront these evils in the flesh and be raised in eternal victory over them. He is truly Christus Victor! At our Church, a large cross will be carried in and laid upon the floor by the gate of the Sanctuary. Verses from Holy Scripture will be read, then nails will be driven into the wood of the

cross. The cross is then raised and persons may come forward to venerate the wood of the cross with a kiss; a symbol of our deep sorrow for our many sins and our thanksgiving to God in Christ for our salvation.

Special Note: Between the hours of Noon and 3:00 p.m., persons are invited to keep watch before the Blessed Sacrament for one hour in response to Matthew 26:40b-41, "Jesus said to Peter [in the garden], 'So you could not stay awake with me even for an hour? Be on guard and pray.'" The Stations of the Cross are offered on Good Friday (3:00 p.m.), marking from Scripture and tradition the events of Jesus' judgment, suffering, death, and burial. However, the three hours (12 Noon - 3:00 p.m.) and The Stations of the Cross (3:00 p.m.) should not replace one's participation in Part 2 of the Sacred Triduum at 7:00 p.m.

The Great Vigil of the Resurrection: The Triduum concludes with the Great Vigil of Easter, celebrating the Resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead and His eternal victory over sin and its horrible consequences, suffering and death. **Will you be there?**

Will you be there when Christ offers Himself to you in the Consecrated Bread and Wine? Will you be there when He washes the feet of His disciples, giving us an example of such humble service? Will you be there to keep watch with Him in the Garden? Will you be there when they lead Him away? Will you be there when they crucify the Lord of Glory? Will you be there when He dies on the cross for your sins, loving you to the end? Will you be there when He is raised from the dead in eternal Victory over sin? When all His friends forsake Him and He even feels abandoned by His Father in Heaven, will you be there?

Your Priest & Rector, Archdeacon (Fr.) Michael+

FR. MICHAEL'S SABBATICAL:

• Fr. Michael will be on Sabbatical from Monday, April 25 - Friday, June 17.

• Fr. Michael will be on Vacation, Conference Leave, and Continuing Education Leave from **Tuesday**, **June 28 - Friday**, **August 26**.

Over the past almost 18 years, Fr. Michael has been eligible to take two Sabbaticals (each of three months in duration). Such Sabbaticals allow clergy to study, seek a renewed vision for their ministry and the local church family, and to focus on their family and most importantly their relationship with the Lord. However, in almost three decades of ministry, Fr. Michael has never taken a full sabbatical. Thus, his leave will be something new for our HTAC Church family. During this time, he will also be focusing on his doctoral studies, teaching at The Saint Michael's Conference, and spending time with his family.

Fr. Shawn will be stepping up during this time. During Fr. Michael's Sabbatical, Fr. Shawn will be present three days a week at HTAC. The other clergy will also be available to the best of their availability.

This will prove to be a somewhat challenging time for us at HTAC. However, such challenges are nothing new for us at HTAC. To quote St. Julian of Norwich, "ALL WILL BE WELL. ALL WILL BE WELL. ALL MANNERS OF THINGS WILL BE WELL." Let us keep our focus on the Lord Jesus Christ and His holy Word. All will be well.

A Few Notes:

• While Fr. Michael is away, subject only to the Bishop, the Rector's Warden, in consultation with the People's Warden, is in charge of the temporal affairs of the church. In the event of an emergency, the Rector's Warden will contact Fr. Michael.

• Fr. Shawn, who is ministering two days a week at HTAC in 2022, will be ministering three days a week during May, June, and July. He will be available at HTAC on Sundays, Wednesdays, and on a day TBD.

• Fr. Shawn, working together with the Wardens, will notify the Diocesan Bishop of any pastoral or fiscal issues which need his attention.

- Should someone become seriously ill or die, Fr. Shawn will be in contact with Fr. Michael.
- Please do not call, email, or text Fr. Michael during his leave. Thank you.
- Lastly, please note that Bishop Charlie, Bishop Harvey, and Fr. Michael will be present at HTAC on Sunday, June 26. It is likely that Bishop Harvey and Fr. Michael will be present at HTAC on Sunday, June 19 as well. This week falls in between Fr. Michael's Sabbatical and Vacation.

Thank you!

* * * * * * *

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND MAKE WORSHIP YOUR FIRST PRIORITY

In addition to worship on the Lord's Day, please mark your calendars with the following dates and times:

Persons are encouraged to attend one or more Stations of the Cross:

• Each Friday during Lent at 7:00 p.m. (3:00 p.m. on Good Friday)

Persons are strongly encouraged to attend the Sacred Triduum; the zenith of Christian worship:

- Maundy Thursday Solemn High Mass: 7:00 p.m., April 14
- Good Friday Solemn High Liturgy: 7:00 p.m., April 15
- Solemn High Mass for the Great Vigil of the Resurrection: 7:00 p.m., April 16
- A Said Mass with Easter Hymns will also be offered on Easter Morning at 10:00 a.m., April 17

Please Note:

During this time of Covid we know many people are hesitant to return to church in person. We miss you, but do understand, and look forward to seeing you again when you are able to join us.

Stations of the Cross

The Stations of the Cross is offered every Friday in Lent in the church beginning at 7:00 p.m. (except on Good Friday when the Stations will be offered at 3:00 p.m.) Please set aside at least one Friday in Lent to experience this ancient and moving liturgy of the Church or make attending on Friday nights part of your Lenten discipline. "If anyone desires to come after Me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross daily and follow Me." (St. Luke 9:23)

Wednesday Bible Study

10:00 a.m., Wednesday, Bible Study (Via Zoom and In-Person): While people are strongly encouraged to attend our weekday Bible Study in person, we realize that this is not possible for some. Thus, we offer Bible Study, via Zoom, for those who are unable to attend in person due to illness, distance, or inability to travel.

Adult Christian Education: is offered each Sunday at 12:15 p.m. All welcome!

Noonday Prayer on Mondays: This will continue via Zoom. All are welcome. Following Noonday Prayer we offer a time of free prayer for all who are able to join in.

The Intercessory Prayer Group is led by Martha Ayisi. Those participating in this ministry are committed to pray for the clergy of HTAC and their families. They pray for the Holy Spirit to bless the members of our church family, our several ministries and our financial worship. They also pray for God's protection upon us all.

M.A.C.O. (Youth Group)

Fr. Shawn leads our Youth Group. M.A.C.O. ("Marked As Christ's Own") is for young adults in High School. People do not need to be members of HTAC to attend M.A.C.O. If you are in high school, you are welcome! So, bring your friends. Contact Fr. Shawn for more information.

ANNUAL MEETING OF HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

Our Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, March 13th in the Fellowship Hall. Many of our members were present to enjoy a potluck lunch followed by the meeting. At the meeting, the new Parish Council was voted into office (see list at the end of this newsletter). John Bottini, the Treasurer, reviewed the budget for 2022, and reported on the work carried out in the buildings. Mike Kenyon gave a report on Stewardship. Fr. Michael gave his verbal report in place of the sermon during Mass. At that time, he announced the Bishop Donald F. Harvey Award for Christian Ministry will be given this year to Dcn. Suzy and Mike Kenyon in thanksgiving for their many ministries to our church family. Bishop Donald will present the Award via Zoom at Fellowship time on April 3rd. If you would like a copy of the Annual Report, hard copies are available at church or contact Monica Walker to have one mailed to you (walkermonica@comcast.net).

June's Kitchen

* * * * * * *



The "culinary underground" of the H.T.A.C. Outreach Ministry - June's Table!

A service opportunity for youth age (13-17) to prepare a healthy well-balanced meal for those in need in the City of Marlborough...

On Saturday, February 19, 2022, our June's Kitchen staff with help from B.S.A. Troop 303, Marlborough helped make 40 servings of Sweet Italian Sausage, Zucchini, and Mushroom Lasagna, Garden Salad, and Garlic Bread. Thank you Scout families!

Also, many thanks to our June's Table helpers inclusive of B.S.A. Troop 303 for your service preparing plates, waiting on tables, etc.

We need June's Kitchen helpers to prepare the Sat. April 16, 2022 meal for 40 servings...

When:

3rd Saturday of the month, every other month from Noon up to 3 pm.

Where:

Holy Trinity Anglican Church Kitchen/Outreach Space

60 Gibbon Street/472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA

Who:

Diane O'Leary (Primary Adult Leader); Brian O'Leary (2nd Adult Leader)

How:

Contact olearyclan@comcast.net for further details. 1st come; 1st serve registration.

Up to 4 youth per session, with 1 attending parent as the 3rd adult.

Benefit:

Opportunity to serve, learn and practice life skills such as cooking and kitchen safety,

all the while enjoying fellowship with peers, and earning community service hours.

Food during Christian Fellowship: We all enjoy the light lunch between Mass and Christian Education each Sunday. If you are able to commit to bringing food on an occasional specific Sunday, that would be greatly appreciated. For more information, or to offer help, please contact Joan Balk (508-835-2085 or jcbalk@aol.com)













Join us for an Evening of Fun & Games! Sign up for our 3rd Game Night! "Pizza, Puzzles, and Pictionary" Friday, April 29, 2022 – 6 pm – 9 pm

Light supper in Walker Hall followed by Puzzling, (Up to 75-piece puzzles courtesy of Marta Burbeck of Piecefully Yours), and Pictionary!

Family & friends are welcome!

Look for sign-up sheet at Coffee Hour in Fellowship Hall early April, 2022!

Menu: Boboli Pizzas (Choice of Pesto with Veggies, Margherita, or Pepperoni)
Garden Salad, Fruit, & Assorted Cookies
Coffee, Tea, Juice Boxes, Water
GF Option available upon Request

Meal Donation - \$5/Adult, \$3/Kid Under 12

Teens will be available to watch/play age-appropriate games & build puzzles with young children in Walker Hall.

PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

"For I was hungry and you gave Me food" (St. Matthew 25:35a). You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday. Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthax. Thank you and God Bless You! Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry located in our Fellowship Hall, or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.

* * * * * * *

Just Me and My Shadow

"Just Me and My Shadow" is a luncheon fellowship group for those who live alone and others who simply would enjoy some company and fellowship. We meet once a month for lunch and fellowship. People <u>do not</u> need to belong to our church family in order to attend. <u>All are welcome</u>. Thus, please feel welcome to invite a family member, friend, or neighbor who lives alone or someone in need of a little company and fellowship. If you are unable to afford the meal, <u>PLEASE</u> do not let this stop you from joining in the group. Just let Fr. Michael know (508-330-2179 or Fr.Michael.HTAC@gmail.com_and he will cover all or part of your meal. Our next get together is scheduled for Monday, April 18th, 1:30 p.m. at the Longhorn Restaurant, Boston Post Road West, Marlborough. During Fr. Michael's sabbatical we will meet on Wednesdays at 12:45 p.m.

JESUS ENTERS JERUSALEM

The week before Jesus was crucified, He entered Jerusalem with a multitude shouting, Hosanna in the Highest. This event was prophesied centuries before His birth. Jesus came to celebrate Passover, which commemorated the Jews' deliverance from slavery. Five days before this observance, lambs were brought to Jerusalem to be chosen for sacrifice. That same day, Jesus entered the city riding on a donkey.

The prophet Zechariah had announced His coming 500 years earlier: "Behold your King is coming to you; lowly and riding on a donkey" (Zechariah 9:9).

People shouted Hosanna, quoting the words of King David in Psalm 118: 25-26 – "Lord, save us. -- Blessed is He who comes in the name of the Lord!" The people expected a coronation: instead, they witnessed redemption.

When the Jews went to worship in the Temple, they would wash in the pool of Siloam. There they saw the fulfillment of Isaiah's prophecy: "He will come and save you. Then the eyes of the blind shall be opened." (Isaiah 35: 4-5). Jesus healed a blind man by putting mud on his eyes and then sent him to that pool to wash. This man's sight was restored!

At the time when Jesus drove the money-changers from the Temple, merchants were selling and buying in the temple. Jesus turned over tables and seats, and with a voice of authority, "Is it not written, 'My house shall be called a house of prayer for all nations'? But you have made it a den of thieves" (Mark 11:17).

Jesus predicted the destruction of the Temple, saying, "Not one stone shall be left upon another" (Mark 13:2). The chief priests saw this as a threat. From that time on they planned to kill Him – they received help from one of Jesus' disciples who would betray Him.

As the disciples gathered to celebrate the Seder, Jesus identified His betrayer by handing Judas a piece of bread. David prophesied this in Psalm 41:9: "Even my own familiar friend in whom I trusted, ate my bread, has lifted up his heel against me."

While Judas carried out his betrayal, the other disciples finished the Passover meal. They sang a hymn "The Great Praise," or Hallel in Hebrew, written by David 1,000 years earlier. These words took on a new meaning as Jesus headed closer to the cross. "Bind the sacrifice with cords to the horns of the altar" (Psalm 118:27).

Jesus sang a Psalm after lifting up the cup of the new covenant of His blood: "I will take up the cup of salvation, and call upon the name of the Lord. This is the day the Lord has made; we will rejoice and be glad in it" (Psalm 118:17, 24).

Bible scholars have said that even if we didn't have Matthew, Mark, Luke and John, we would still have the Gospel in Isaiah, written centuries before Christ: "He is despised and rejected by men, a Man of sorrows and acquainted with grief --- He was wounded for our transgressions, He was bruised for our iniquities; the chastisement for our peace was upon Him, and by His stripes we are healed ---- For He was cut off from the land of the living; for the transgressions of My people He was stricken" (Isaiah 53:3-8). Isaiah goes on in verses 10-11: "When you make His soul an offering for sin, He shall see His seed ----He shall see the labor of His soul, and be satisfied".

When Jesus was on the cross, He took on the world's and our iniquities and saw His descendants. That means He saw you.

Submitted by: Joan Carol Balk

HE IS RISEN FROM THE DEAD! A BLESSED AND JOYOUS EASTER TO ALL!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2022

Plans are moving along for our Vacation Bible School. It will take place the week of **July 18-22**. The program is *Spark Studios* produced by Lifeway. Our friends at First United Methodist Church will be working with us again. We are expecting another wonderful week encouraging children in their relationship with the Lord. If you know of a child who would like to attend, or if you would like to be one of our wonderful volunteers, please contact Monica Walker at walkermonica@comcast.net.



Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd enables children to encounter God through developmentally appropriate presentations, centers, and prayer with a strong focus on Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history. The program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord. We have two groups, the older ones led by Diana Newton Wood and usually assisted by Jennie O'Leary; the younger group led by Monica Walker or Cate Fowler. On occasion, parents will assist in the Atrium as necessary for which we are very grateful. The students are interested, responsive to the Atrium presentations and often express wonderful insights.

For more information, please contact Monica Walker, Diana Newton Wood, or Jennie O'Leary.

ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

"You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book. Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed" (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

- Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may
 take to read.
- The Spring 40 Days for Life prayer vigil continues through April 10th (Palm Sunday). 20,368 babies have been saved from Spring 2007 to October 31st, 2021. The local vigil is held across the street from Planned Parenthood in Worcester.
- Newsletter of Anglicans for Life: The current newsletter from Anglicans for Life is on our table at the entrance of the church. It may also be viewed at https://anglicansforlife.org/publications/. You can also keep up to date with Life Issues by going to www.Liveaction.org.
- Playpen for donations: Thank you to everyone who continues to donate to our local pregnancy resource center. Donations of items for babies and toddlers (diapers, clothes, etc.) may be left in the entrance to the church, in the playpen in the Fellowship Hall, or contact Kathleen to arrange drop off.
- Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise awareness regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!

Winter Coat Program

The winter coat program ran from November 15th through March 16th. Two hundred eighteen people received coats; many also left with coats for their families. Ninety-one coats went to Afghani refugees who relocated in this area and thirty coats went to the Southborough Food Pantry to replenish their supply. People also received hats, gloves, scarves, and warm socks.

Many thanks go out to all who made this possible! Kathleen Demers

SECOND SATURDAY

Before Covid19 and the necessity to keep social distance, each Second Saturday of the month a group would gather at church to perform various tasks that needed attention. This ranged from cleaning the pews to picking up trash outside, to small carpentry and painting jobs. It was also a time of good fellowship as we worked together to maintain our buildings. We plan on starting up this ministry again in April or May. Please watch the Enews for information on dates and tasks needing attention.

* * * * * * *

Happy Birthday:

April: Judy Richards – 9th; Dorothy Hodgson – 14th; Tanya Bottini – 15th; Joan Fallon – 16th; Dan Morse – 16th; Verna Peterson – 19th; Sarah McKinnon – 23rd; Fr. Bob Cummins – 25th; Ronald DeSantis – 25th; Dustin Hassard – 27th; Emily Morse – 27th; Renee Beausoleil – 29th.

May: Rylee Cashen – 8th; Michael McGinnis – 13th; Brian O'Leary – 14th; Kendall Cotton – 22nd; Nicholas Cotton – 23rd; Cate Fowler – 25th; Mary Carroll – 29th; Steve Walker – 29th.

Happy Anniversary:

Elizabeth and Michael McGinnis on April 4th. Kathleen and Bob Demers on April 6th. Diane and Charlie Place on April 30th.

* * * * * * *

Notes of Note:

- Men's Group: All men are invited to join us for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. followed by discussion. This is usually the fourth Saturday of the month. For more information, please contact Dan Morse at 978-808-0901, or dwmorse@live.com.
- Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of our Church Family are as follows:
 - o Week of Fasting: Monday, April 18 Saturday, April 23; Monday, May 16 Saturday, May 21.
 - o Day of Prayer: Saturday April 23; and Saturday, May 21.
- Special Collection for the Rector's Discretionary Fund: Sunday, May 8. August 14, November 13, 2022.
- Special Collection for the Non-Stipendiary Clergy Fund: Sunday, June 12, Sept. 11, December 11, 2022.
- Amazon Smile: We are a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website just go there and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from the list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com.
- Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call/text Emily on 978-808-8608.
- Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council meeting. At present these meetings are held via Zoom.
- Fr. Michael is off every Thursday and Friday temporarily. He will be present for special Services and events in the life of our church family that fall on these days. On these two days, please only call him in the event of an emergency. Thank you.
- Fr. Michael will be on Sabbatical Monday, April 25 Friday, June 17, and vacation, conference leave and continuing education leave from Tuesday, June 28 Friday, August 26.



Live Streaming: The Sunday 10:00 a.m. Mass is live streamed each week. Said Mass is offered each Wednesday at 11:30 a.m.

April

Fri, April 1 Sun, April 3 Passion Sunday Lent 5	7:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Stations of the Cross Said Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass
Fri, April 9 Sun, April 10 Palm Sunday	7:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Stations of the Cross Said Mass Morning Prayer Liturgy of the Palms and Solemn High Mass
Thu, April 14	7:00 p.m.	Maundy Thursday Solemn High Mass
Fri, April 15 Good Friday	12:00-3:00 3:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.	An opportunity to keep watch before the Blessed Sacrament Stations of the Cross Liturgy of the Pre-Sanctified
Sat, April 16	7:00 p.m.	Great Vigil of the Resurrection
Sun, April 17 Easter	9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Sun, April 24 Easter 2	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass

May

Sun, May 1 Easter 3	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass	
Sun, May 8 Good Shepherd Sunday	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass	
Sun, May 15 Easter 5	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist	
Sun, May 22 Easter 6	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist	
Sun, May 29 Ascension Sunday	8:00 a.m. 9:15 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Said Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass	

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles "Charlie" F. Masters

Diocesan Bishop

The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey

Bishop Emeritus

The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon

Archdeacon and Rector

Father Robert Cummins, PhD (Harvard, MA)

978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 978-456-2767 (h)

Father Prayeen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA)

508-259 -0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

Father Shawn Fowler (Voluntown, CT)

860-207-2210

Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA)

508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)

Deacon Susan Kenyon (Stow, MA)

508-654-4497 (c)

(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council:

Monica Walker

508-272-6900 (Rector's Warden)

Marta Burbeck

508-382-2026 (People's Warden)

John Bottini

508-877-8736 (Treasurer) 508-826-7244 (Clerk)

Richard Bostock Dustin Hassard

508-624-9705

Jay O'Leary

308-024-9703

Donald Richards

Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael's absence please call one of our Wardens)

Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church

- In the event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off at 1-508-330-2179.
- Fr. Michael's days off are Thursdays and Fridays (temporarily).
- Archdeacon Michael's Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
- Archdeacon Michael's e-mail: fr.michael.htac@gmail.com (to be used for less important matters)
- Church address: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough MA
- Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA
- Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org
- Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass
- Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca
- Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net

* * * * * * *

Please let us know!

If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital, please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.

They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested and if possible.

* * * * * * *

DEADLINE FOR JUNE/JULY 2022 MESSENGER

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is **Sunday**, **May 22**, **2022**. Please hand your items to me or e-mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net.

Thank you! Monica Walker

ALTAR FLOWERS and SANCTUARY LAMP

If you would like to commemorate a loved one by donating the cost of the altar flowers or Sanctuary Lamp, please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-8736), or email JBottini 1@verizon.net for details and to sign up for a particular Sunday. You are welcome to donate in memory, in thanksgiving, or in honor of one or more people. The Holy Eucharist will also be offered for your intention. Thank you!

* * * * * *

EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS

Please fill out this form and enclose it with your special Easter Flowers offering.

The deadline for names to be included in the Easter bulletin is **Palm Sunday**, **April 10**, **2022**. Contributions in ANY AMOUNT are most welcome.

Your check should be made out to <u>Holy Trinity Anglican Church</u>. Please give your payment to Tanya Bottini, or place it in the offering plate marked "*Flower Fund*". If mailing, please send to: Mrs. Tanya Bottini, Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752.

EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS

Given in loving memory of		
Given in thanksgiving for		
Given in living honor of		
This (these) memorial(s) is (are) given by:		

A Collect for Easter Day:

Almighty God, who through thine only-begotten Son Jesus Christ hast overcome death and opened unto us the gate of everlasting life: Grant that we, who celebrate with joy the day of the Lord's resurrection, may be raised from the death of sin by thy life-giving Spirit; through the same Jesus Christ our Lord, who liveth and reigneth with thee and the same Spirit ever, one God, world without end. Amen.

Holy Trinity Anglican Church 60 Gibbon Street Marlborough, MA 01752

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED FORWARDING REQUESTED



HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America